
  

 

         

 

 

Dear Parents and Carers,                                                                             Friday 5th July 2019 

 

Firstly, I would like to thank all of you that attended the Summer Concert last Friday evening. We 

were so very proud of all the children that participated and in particular, those children who were 

brave enough to showcase their talents in front of a large audience. A special mention must go to 

Austin for his presenting skills and being hugely entertaining! I would like to personally thank the 

staff for all their hard work and efforts; without their time, commitment and dedication these       

additional events just wouldn’t be possible. The PTFA once again did a fabulous job of providing 

the refreshments and barbeque for the evening and we greatly appreciate all of their efforts.  

 

Sports Day on Monday was a huge success and once again the children were fantastic; showing 

good effort, sportsmanship and camaraderie. It is events like this that highlight how adaptable, 

resilient and confident our pupils are. Considering we had only been on the field twice to practise 

before the event (due to the poor weather), I think the children did a fantastic job! It was great to 

see those younger pupils who will be starting with us in Reception soon, willing and eager to    

participate too. We really do value your feedback and thank you to those parents who took the 

time to speak to me about the event, as always, we will take your comments into consideration 

for the future. 

 

Children had a wonderful time on Tuesday during their transition afternoon either meeting their 

new teacher or getting to know their new group of friends who will be joining them. During our 

transition assembly we had asked the children what they were looking forward to most in the 

forthcoming year, it was lovely to hear Graciella say, ‘Being back with my friends from Year 1.’ 

The support children showed one another that afternoon was testament to the values instilled 

through ‘The St. Lawrence Way.’  

 

On a final sad note, we would like to inform you that Mrs Tudor has accepted a Higher Level 

Teaching Assistant (HLTA), post in another school in Telford and will be leaving us on Friday 

12th July. Mrs Tudor has been a valued member of the St. Lawrence team for 6 years and will be 

sadly missed. We thank her for all her contributions and wish her all the very best for the future.  

We are currently in the process of recruiting a new HLTA for September. 

 

Wishing you all a fun filled, happy weekend. 

 

Mrs Alison Moore 

 

Executive Head Teacher - Ms. Helen Osterfield 

Head of School - Mrs. Alison Moore 



  

 

         

Reports 

End of year reports will be handed out today so please check your child’s book bag for 

the A4 brown envelope containing a copy.  At the back of the report we have a sheet for 

parents comments. Please could you take the time to fill in this box and return it school by 

Friday 12th July as we really do value your feedback. 

 

Parent Questionnaire 

We have included a parent/carer questionnaire in the back of the brown envelope for you 

to fill in. This feedback will be helpful in creating our new school development plan for 

next year; its always good to hear your thoughts and opinions, we like to hear when we 

get things right and your suggestions for ways in which we can improve. Please can you 

return to the office by Friday 12th July so we can begin the analysis as soon as possible.  

 

Leaver’s Assembly 

The leavers assembly will take place on Friday 19
th

 July at 1.30pm in St Lawrence 

church where we will say goodbye to our Year 6 pupils and wish them all the very best in 

their Secondary school. This assembly is only open to parents/carers and family        

members of our current Year 6 cohort. 

 

Tennis coaching 

Children are really enjoying the tennis coaching that we are having weekly. So far, Coach 

Ollie has worked with each class on the forehand shot, backhand shot and tracking the 

flight of the ball. The children are engaged during the tennis sessions with smiling faces 

aplenty.  

 

New website 

Our new website for St Lawrence went live this week. Please visit and see all our exciting 

news at https://stlawrencecofe.org.uk/. We are absolutely delighted with this website and 

hope you will agree that has been greatly updated. 

 

Sports day results 

This Year’s sports day results are as follows  -  

Wrekin  : 1st 

Ercall  : 2nd 

Lilleshall  : 3rd 



Photographs from St Lawrence Summer Concert 



 

 

Class One 

Jake  - For trying really hard in all aspects of the Early Years curriculum 

Amelia  - For superb maths work on multiplication and having a positive attitude towards 

school 

 

Class Two 

Ciaran —  for being kind and working hard 

Ruben -  trying really hard with his handwriting 

 

Class Three 

Harvey  -  always having a positive attitude towards work 

Ellie  -  100% effort in writing 

 

Headteacher’s Special Mention 

Austin M for being a fabulous presenter at the Summer Concert and entertaining us all 

with his wit and charm! 

Oliver F for showing us what real courage and resilience look like. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Class 1 Class 2 Class 3  

Elizabeth Isabelle L Joshua 1st 

Aidan Austin Maisie 2nd 

Reid Graciella Ellie 3rd 
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      SUMMER FETE 
 

For the work of St Catherine's Church, 

Eyton upon the Weald Moors 

And the Community 

On 

Saturday, 6
th 

July 2019  

from  

 

                                                2.00pm - 6.OOpm  
 

at 

Kinley Cottage, Nr Preston, Telford TF6 6DF 

           (by kind invitation of David and Caroline Sankey) 

Stalls 

Refreshments 

Croquet/Skittles/Tombola/Splat the Rat/  

Coconut Shy and 

much more 
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JULY  

TUESDAY 9TH JULY Parent Drop-in sessions for classes 1 and 2  : 3.15—4.15pm 

TUESDAY 16TH JULY Parent Drop-in sessions for class 3 : 3.15—4.15pm 

FRIDAY 19TH JULY  Last Day of term  

 

SEPTEMBER  

 

MONDAY 2ND and TUESDAY 3RD SEPTEMBER  PD DAYS — School closed  

WEDNESDAY 4TH SEPTEMBER  Back to school Start of Autumn Term 2019 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


